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Mr Francesco Bandarin 

Director

UNESCO World Heritage Centre
7, Place de Fontenoy
75352 Paris 
France 

19th January 2010

Regarding changes to legislation on 

the protection of Lake Baikal
Dear Mr Bandarin,
This is to inform you that Prime Minister Putin has issued a new decree (RF #1, 13th January 2010) on the inclusion of “corrections” to the List of Banned Activities in the Central Ecological Zone of Lake Baikal. 

The “corrections” are as follows: 

a)  exclude paragraph twelve; [formerly this read – “Production of pulp, paper, carton and items made from these without the use of a closed-loop water system for production purposes”].

b) paragraph 46 state in the following version: 

“stockpiling, landfill disposal and neutralization of newly formed waste of Classes I-V danger beyond the limits of specially equipped landfills, set up in accordance with legislation of the Russian Federation;”  [formerly this read – “stockpiling, landfill disposal and neutralization of newly formed dangerous industrial waste;”]
c) paragraph 47 after the words “by way of burning” add the words “without treatment of emissions to regulatory standards.” [formerly this read – “neutralisation of production and domestic waste by way of incineration”]. 
In fact, this new decree would make it possible even to build a new pulp mill on the lake without a closed-loop water system and also the building and operation of waste incinerators.  
Unfortunately, we have not as yet received answers to our previous letters to the WHC with up-dates on developments at Baikal (December 2009, January 2010), but we hope that it will be possible for the WHC to take appropriate action for proper protection of the lake.

Jennie Sutton

On behalf of Baikal Environmental Wave  
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